Approved minutes of Village Council Meeting July 16th, 2014
1. Call to Order – the meeting was called to order at 7:00.  Directors present were: Kevin MacIlvane, Joe Palladino and Deb Denker
2. Approval of Minutes – the minutes for the May and June Village Council meetings were approved.
3. Old Business 
a. Irrigation mid-season check – Peter has identified about 12 places where repairs are needed and has almost completed the repairs on the Green and will be moving to the Knoll.  Peter reported that expenses for supplies have run about $250.00  One larger repair that is needed is replacement of the irrigation controller at Morning Glory – estimated cost is $3,500.00
b. 2014 Walkway Project – all of the planned walkway repairs have been made and one additional repair was identified and completed.  Awaiting the bill from Russo – estimated to be approximately $18,000 - $19,000. 
c. 2014 Landscaping Projects – $17,000 in projects was budgeted for 2014 but much of this budget has been used to complete the sidewalk repairs that took priority due to safety issues.  Several of the items on the list are tree/shrubbery trimming projects.  Peter has volunteered to undertake some of this work.  Kevin will check with Chris to see what legal ramifications will be for any injury or damage arising out of the work.
d.  New quotations for Lockview screening – a new quotation was requested from Russo as an alternative to the planned Phase 2-5 portion of the Lockview screening project.  The new proposal is to thin the trees instead of removing them and add shrubbery to the area of the project where the tree removal has already been completed (Phase 1).  The cost to add the shrubbery to Phase 1 is $4,073 and the cost to thin the trees rather than cut/remove them is $6,079.  Kevin suggested meeting with Russo to discuss the alternative and get a better idea of what is being proposed.  Peter advised that Russo is aware that they need to replace the dead shrubs/trees in Phase 1.
4. New Business
a. Notice & Comment, vote on Village rules – only comments received were regarding the grandfathering of non-compliant screen doors.  An email was sent out to advise owners that if their screen door was non-compliant that they need to inform Elite to get on the list of grandfathered units.  The new rules were voted on and passed at the meeting.
b. 2015 walkway list – Peter provided an initial list to directors to check out.
c. 2014 tree work – Peter provided a list of tree work that was planned for Fall 2014.. Money was to be taken from reserves to accomplish this but $15,000 had to be reallocated to the sidewalk repairs mentioned above.  The amount included in the 2014 budget was included anticipating that some tree work would be needed due to the boundary issue.  See above under old business regarding some tree trimming work that Peter has volunteered to perform.
d. 2015 and beyond reserve projection and capital spending – Peter provided a copy of the reserve projection and capital projects tentatively planned through 2020.  The projects were from the reserve study and will need to be reviewed with an eye to pushing some out and reprioritizing based on need and availability of funds.
5. Home Owners Forum –
a. Lynne Fitzgerald asked about what happened to the landscape proposal to replace/redo the beds in the front of her unit at 503 Hawthorne Lane.  Kevin was going to check with Russo to see if a proposal was done.
b. Home owner at 527 Hawthorne Lane indicated that they were replacing their roof but needed tree trimming on trees that were touching the roof.  
c. A discussion of the decline in overall maintenance of the landscaping was brought up.  Questions were asked about when annual shrub and tree trimming was going to take place.
d. Lynn Gillette at 11 Aster requested repair and correction of an issue with her driveway and requested consideration of increasing the size as it is too tight to maneuver a vehicle in.  She also mentioned trees with limbs that are touching the roof which need to be trimmed.  Kevin indicated that we will have a response to this request at the August meeting.
e. A new homeowner at 132 Primrose Lane was requesting assistance getting AAIs reviewed/approved for work he wants to do.  The projects involve removal of an overgrown tree which he is willing to pay for, a new roof and enclosure of the porch.  Kevin explained the AAI process and gave permission for the tree removal.  He also offered to help the homeowner with the AAI process and Elite.
f. Peter advised that new Village council directors were to be elected in September and take office in December so as to allow a smooth transition for the new board members.
g. Bob Ellis asked that the VC board members raise the issue of when the Countrywalk signs would be taken down.
6. Adjournment:  Joe motioned to adjourn at 9:00 and Kevin seconded the motion. 
7. Next meeting: Wednesday, August 20th  2014, at 7:00pm
Respectfully Submitted                                                                                              Approved
Deb Denker                                                                                                             August 20th 2014
                        
    
